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September 30, 2013
Dear KR Families,


This month has flown by, as your children have been hard at work in KR! We have launched both Writer’s and Reader’s Workshops. All the students are prolific writers in Writer’s Workshop. They all have wonderful stories to tell and are learning to add details to their drawings that will complement their story. Some are beginning to try writing words to go with their stories. We have enjoyed both sharing our writing plans with a partner at the start of the workshop and then sharing our writing with the entire class at the end of the workshop.


In Reader’s Workshop we are talking about what good readers do, and

discovered that we are all “Rumford’s Real Readers”! We are making predictions about the story using the cover and using details in the pictures to help us tell the story. We are practicing “Independent Reading Time” (IRT) and are becoming thoughtful readers, taking our time reading each book. They are “testing out” cozy spots in the room to read prior to choosing a permanent one.

In math we are working on counting and matching numerals and comparing. We are learning to subitize – being able to look at a certain number of objects and know how many there are without counting! This unit will continue through the month.
We established our KR Family Rules: Be Kind, Be Safe, Do Your Best, and Be Happy. We have shared these with the specialists to reinforce that these rules go with us wherever we go. We also established IRT (Independent Reading Time) Rules: I am in my spot, I am reading my books, I am whisper reading, and I am focused on my book.

We have spent some time in the LMC the past several weeks, both checking out books as well as spending time on the computers using KidPix, and language arts and math websites.
Next week we will begin an apple unit in preparation for our first field trip – to Blue Jay Orchards in Bethel on the 23rd.Please dress your child for the weather. We have in the past gotten sprinkled on and been a bit chilly. So, please check the weather for Bethel.

Halloween is quickly approaching. We will be having our All School Parade at 2:00, followed by a party on the 31st. If you come for the parade, you are more than welcome to stay for our party. Please have your child bring his/her costume on the bus. We also ask that you leave any scary masks and weapons at home.






Best Regards,






Kathy Rafsky

